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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
February 9, 2021 
 
WELLINGTON NORTH TO REMOVE ICE AT FACILITIES 
 
Wellington North, ON - At the February 8, 2021, meeting of Council, the decision was made 
to immediately remove the ice at both the Arthur Arena and Mount Forest & District Sports 
Complex.  
 
“This is a difficult decision to make, but we feel that it is the most responsible outcome at 
this point in time” said Steve McCabe, Chair for the Recreation, Parks and Leisure 
Committee. During the closure, staff will continue to work on facility upgrades and 
maintenance as well as explore options for programming once restrictions are eased. 
 
Any questions or concerns about COVID 19 locally should be directed to Wellington 
Dufferin Guelph Public Health (https://www.wdgpublichealth.ca ) or 1-800-265-7293. 
 
 

- 30 - 
 
 
For further information contact: 
Matthew Aston, Director of Operations 
Phone: 519.848.3620 x 4250 
maston@wellington-north.com  

https://www.wdgpublichealth.ca/

